
Year 5/6: 95.2% Below 

Year 3/4: 98.6% Good 

Year 1/2: 95.7% Below 

Reception: 93.3% Below 

Nursery: 98.1% Good 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      

96.4%  

Yearly school 
attendance to date: 

96.4% 

Target 96.6% 

This is the expected 
standard for all 
schools. 

Poor attendance 
impacts negatively on 
your child’s potential 
and life chances.  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Reading corner  

Every week, we will be posting the children 
who win the book. Thank you to those par-
ents who take the time to hear their chil-
dren read at home regularly. We really 
need every parent/carer to adopt this 
routine and sign up to our home/school 
agreement. We need your support more 
than ever to close the gaps left by the 
pandemic and ensure that each child is 
ready for the next steps of their learning. 

Smile!  

The school photographer was in this week and took in-
dividual, sibling and class photographs. If you would 
like to order, please do so online or send orders back 
to school by Monday 3rd October 22. 

Carlton residential  

Just a reminder Year 5 and 6 are visiting Carlton Ad-
venture Centre next week. We can’t wait to hear all 
about it.  

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards - 

General Knowledge! 

Rossi -Miss Hanratty 

Bobby W -Mrs Davies 

Bobby D —Mr Fairbridge  

Lewis J - Mrs Norris 

Breakfast club star is Davidjohn  

Little Star Explorer is Benjamin  

Friday 16th September 2022 

Another busy week has passed and the children are immersed in their new learn-
ing .They have thoroughly enjoyed the restarting of our afterschool clubs.  

INTRODUCING OUR HEADGIRL & BOY 

Congratulations to our newly appointed Head Boy and Head Girl of Lingdale Primary 
School. This week, the children in Year 1 up to Year 6 voted for who they thought 
would be the best children to represent our school.  

Well done to Eliza Roe and Riley Bint in Year 6 who received the highest votes. It is 
their job this year to help in the running of the school by looking out for the children 
and the staff.  

As it was a close contest, we are 
happy to announce we have ap-
pointed deputies Laylah M and 
Thomas T. We will be awarding 
special badges for their new roles in next week’s assembly. 

We were all saddened to hear of Queen Elizabeth’s II passing, after 70 years on 
the throne. This morning, we all gathered for a special assembly to share a cele-
bration of Queen Elizabeth II’s spectacular life and her absolute dedication to 
serving our country and people.  

‘I declare before you all that my whole life whether it be long or short shall be 
devoted to your service.’ 



Dates for the diary: 

Monday 19th September 2022—School closed for Bank holiday following the 

death of Her Majesty 

PD DAY 3— Monday 31st October 2022 (school closed) 

PD DAY 4– Tuesday 3rd January 2023 (school closed) 

PD day 5—Thursday 20th July 2023 (school closed) 

Friday 30th September 2022—Macmillan Coffee Morning—Please support  

Please ensure you have received your child’s class newsletter and the full term 

diary dates. This will help keep up to date with our curriculum and other im-

portant information and events. Just a reminder for ALL parents/carers to 

return pupil information forms, home/school agreement and Computing us-

age form. School MUST have up to date phone numbers and addresses incase 

of an emergency.  

*Please note f the paper work is not returned, access to Ipads and laptops may 

be restricted for your child  

Have a lovely weekend everyone! Be Safe, Be Ready, Be Respectful!  

Safeguarding  

At Lingdale Primary School we know there can be no issue of greater importance to parents and carers, than the safety of 

their children; safeguarding is high on our agenda. At Lingdale Primary we give high priority to getting our safeguarding 

procedures right and have a team of staff responsible for keeping children and learners safe and supporting those most 

vulnerable to harm and neglect. 

 Safeguarding is an essential part of the fabric of our school and our safeguarding team pays particular attention to the 

meticulous and systematic implementation of policies and routines. Furthermore, safeguarding involves every member of 

the school community in some way and we have a sharp eye on the particular circumstances and needs of all pupils, es-

pecially the most vulnerable.  

We have a Safeguarding Team which consists of:  

Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Sarah Thornton (Head Teacher)  

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads Miss Schumm ( Room Leader) and Mrs Norris (Assistant Headteacher)  

Designated Governor for Safeguarding : Mr J Whitehead (Chair of Governors)  

Should you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children at Lingdale Primary School, please contact a mem-

ber of the safeguarding team.  

If you are worried about a child, please visit http://www.teescpp.org.uk/ for more information about how to report your 

concerns.  

During working hours: Monday to Thursday 8.30am – 5pm Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm South Tees Multi-agency Hub Daisy 

Lane, Overfields, Redcar Tel: 01642 130700  

Email: southteesmach@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk  

Out of hours: Emergency Duty Team Tel: 01642 524 552  

In an emergency contact Cleveland Police on: 101  

NSPCC National Helpline Tel: (0808) 8005000 NSPCC Whistleblowing Helpline Tel: (0800) 028 0285  

If a member of the public considers that there is an emergency situation, they should dial 999 for the Police  

Health and Safety 

 Just a reminder that earrings MUST be removed for all 

PE, swimming and after school club sessions. If your child 

attends school with earrings, they will be unable to take 

part. Please also remember that children should have 

their hair tied up for swimming on a Wednesday. Could 

we also remind parents that if your child is attending the 

sports after school clubs, they MUST have trainers and kit 

to change into.  Thank you for the support in keeping our 

children safe.  

All clubs MUST be booked and paid in advance. Please call 

or email the office or your child’s class teacher  

SCHOOL CAR PARK AND DRIVEWAY 

We had a near miss this morning on the school drive-

way. Please could I remind ALL parents that the school 

driveway and carpark is STRICTLY for staff  and deliveries 

only.  Thank you for the support  


